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6 August 2019 
 
RMS Reference: SYD12/00072/36 and SYD12/00072/37 (A28513582) 
DP&E Reference: SSD 7628 MOD 2 and MP10_0193 MOD 3 
 
Director, Social and Infrastructure Assessments  
Department of Planning and Environment  
GPO Box 39  
SYDNEY NSW 2001 
 
Attention: Dominic Crinnion / Heather Nelson 
 
Dear Ms Harragon,  
 
PROPOSED CHANGES TO THE DRAINAGE SYSTEM LAYOUT AND BATTERS FOR 
STORMWATER DETENTION BASIN 9 ALONG WITH ADJUSTMENT TO THE SOUTHERN 
BOUNDARY – MOOREBANK PRECINCT EAST (MPE) STAGE 2 SSD 7628 MOD 2 AND  
 MOOREBANK PRECINCT EAST CONCEPT PLAN MP 10_0193 MOD 3 – MOOREBANK 
AVENUE, MOOREBANK 
 
Reference is made to your correspondence dated 16 June 2019, regarding the abovementioned 
Application which was referred to Roads and Maritime Services (Roads and Maritime) for 
comment.  
 
Roads and Maritime has reviewed the submitted information specifically in relation to the 
adjustment to the southern boundary of the site to facilitate a revised drainage system layout and 
the remove the requirement of maximum batter slopes of 1V:4H for Stormwater Detention Basin 
9 and have no objections to the proposed changes. Roads and Maritime will review the proposed 
change and the geotechnical investigation during detail design stage associated with the WAD 
attached to SSD 7628. This review will include confirmation that the proposed change was 
consulted with the Project Verifier (currently SMEC). 
 

Roads and Maritime agrees to the revised wording of Condition of Consent B40(c)(iii):  
…(iii) all on site detention basins to have maximum batter slopes of 1V:4H, with the 
exception of OSD 9, or, for works immediately adjacent to the Moorebank Avenue upgrade, 
an alternate gradient agreed to by RMS;… 

 

It is noted the Voluntary Planning Agreement for Moorebank Precinct West provides for the 
Moorebank Avenue Realignment. Roads and Maritime seeks the Department’s guidance on 
whether the proposed boundary realignment will impact the future Moorebank Avenue 
Realignment. 
 

Any inquiries in relation to this Application can be directed to Amanda Broderick on 8849 2391 or 
development.sydney@rms.nsw.gov.au 
 

Yours sincerely,  

 
Rachel Cumming 
Senior Manager Land Use Assessment  
North West Precinct 

  


